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The Common at Sinnott Farm
Executive Board Meeting

Minutes
Date:

February 16, 2011

Place: 

36 Arrowwood Lane, Ann Hanks Residence

Attendees:
Bobby Woods, President



Ann Hanks, Vice President



Jeff Olmstead, Treasurer (joined via conference call from Florida)


Laurie Price, Assistant Secretary/Treasurer



Patrick DeLorenzo, Secretary

Call to Order:  
The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Directors of the Common at Sinnott Farm was called to order at 7:08 PM by the President, Bobby Woods.

Secretary’s Report: 

The January 19, 2011 minutes were presented by Patrick DeLorenzo and reviewed by the Board. Mr. Olmstead made a motion to accept the minutes as written with corrections. Ms. Hanks seconded the motion and all approved.

Action Item: Mr. DeLorenzo will create an action item list and include this with the updated final minutes. 
Discussions with Kevin Salters (Russo):

Mr. Salters was unable to attend the meeting due a prior obligation. The Board discussed homeowner concerns regarding the recent snow storms and plowing of the lanes. All agreed that Russo did a decent job given the amount of snowfall and number of storms. The area of concern included:

· Width of streets (after plowing)

· Use of the snow stakes (in some cases snow was 2.5 feet from the curb causing problems with mail delivery)

· Making additional passes with the plow 
The Board discussed the contract that the Association has with Russo. The contract specifies that Russo passes every 2 to 3 hours. Also clearing out mailboxes or driveways is not part of the contract. 

Action Item: Ms. Hanks will compose an email to Mr. Salters with the Board’s questions. The email will address the following and request Mr. Salters to address each point:

· Distance of the plow from the curb

· Frequency of coming out to plow during storms

· Changing the angle of the blade to avoid piling snow in cleared driveways

· Update regarding “touch up” list – ability to see Quail Run street sign in both directions
· Speed of plow drivers, depth of plowing

· Clearing of storm drains to allow melting snow and rain to drain (there is water laying on the street near Arrowwood and Deerfield intersection)

Homeowner Input/Discussion:

There were no homeowners present for this meeting and no topics to discuss.

Old Business:

· CAI Annual Meeting – Ms. Price and Ms. Hanks will represent the Common at Sinnott Farm at the next Annual meeting of CAI-Connecticut on March 12, 2011 and will provide a report to the Board at the next meeting on March 16, 2011.
Action Items: 
1. Mr. Woods will add this topic to the agenda for the March meeting. 
2. Ms. Price will register Ms. Hanks and herself for the conference using the Association debit card. The cost is $20.00 per member.
New Business:
· Homeowner Communications – The Board has received homeowner inquiries regarding snow removal by Russo. Reference the above discussion regarding Russo. Paying Russo to do any additional clean up (such as mail boxes or driveways) is not within the budget. 
Action Item: 

· Mr. Woods will draft a note to homeowners and Ms. Hanks will post to web site. The note will instruct homeowners that it is their responsibility to open up the area in front of mailboxes. 
· Discussion of Items for Q2 Statement Mailing – The Board discussed ideas for items to be included in the next mailing (Quarter 2 in April). All agreed that this notice is the primary vehicle for communicating with homeowners. Suggestions included: keeping delinquency information updated, cleaning up after pets and a reminder to submit requests for property improvements to the Covenant Committee. Additional discussion of these items resulted in the final list that includes only delinquency information (still the number one priority) and homeowner interest in having the ability to pay by credit card. It was noted that GoDaddy can be used for credit card payments (requires card number and expiration date) should the Board determine there is interest and decides to offer this option to homeowners (there may be costs to the Association that have to be considered first before any decision is made).
Action Item:

· Mr. DeLorenzo will draft the items for the next mailer and provide to the Board for review by the next meeting. These items include delinquencies and homeowner interest in paying association fees by credit card. 
Treasurer’s Report:
Ms. Price presented the treasurer’s report. Ms. Price indicated that the delinquencies continue to rise and that three new homeowners have not paid the first quarter fees. Ms. Price will do a reach out to these three homeowners before the next meeting. It was noted that if payment is not received from these homeowners then acceleration will be applied in April. 

The Board discussed the renewal of the CD. The CD will be rolled over and enough money added to make the total $15,000.00 for an 18 month period. Mr. Olmstead made the motion to renew the CD as described and Ms. Price seconded it. All approved. 

Action Item:

· Ms. Price will renew the CD at Webster Bank

Regarding disbursements it was noted that a lower rate was requested from Dominion for electric services.

Mr. DeLorenzo made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report and it was seconded by Mr. Woods. All approved.  
· Discussion of Overdue Association Fees and Phone Contact Updates – The Board reviewed the contacts that were made to homeowners by Mr. Woods and Ms. Hanks. Mr. Woods received no calls back from the three homeowners. Ms. Hanks had some success in reaching homeowners, but no success in obtaining any agreements. 
The Board discussed how to handle the delinquencies and agreed to take the following next steps:

1. Request the Association attorney to draft a letter to the homeowner explaining what is going to happen if the past due fees are not paid – then follow through if no response

2. Submit homeowner to collection agency

3. Initiate foreclosure action (this should be a last resort)

The Board agreed that something has to be done to attempt to obtain collection of the overdue fees owed to the Association. The Board cannot continue to make courtesy calls and remind homeowner to pay their association fees. The Board will continue discussion on this topic but all agree that a protocol must be established and followed – such as quarterly statement sent, phone call is made, letter is sent, action is taken if no response
Other items discussed included the late payment policy – if past due 90 days, then submit to collection or send letter from attorney and filing of a lien against the property (lender can foreclose) – note that the Board has not pursued foreclosure in the past due to the expenses associated with it
Action Item:

· Mr. Olmstead will talk to the attorney for the Association about drafting a letter that can be sent to individual homeowners. The Board will review and comment on the letter before it is sent.
Committee Reports:

· Covenant – Ann Hanks 

· Nothing to report

· Streets/Catch Basins – Patrick DeLorenzo

· Nothing to report but noted that in the Spring, paving estimates will be obtained for the Spring Hill and Arrowwood Lanes to establish what the appropriate reserve fund should be for future repaving. The re-paving will not occur in 2011 or until it is properly funded in the reserve account. 
· Irrigation and Property Maintenance – Bobby Woods/Ann Hanks

· Nothing to report

· Russo – Performance review - All

· Discussed earlier in the Agenda (see above for discussion)

· Website – Bobby Woods/Ann Hanks

· Ms. Hanks provided documentation on how to use the site (created by Mr. Hanks)
· Discussed what to put on the home page in place of pictures

· Agree to place survey write-up on the “news” page
Schedule Meetings for Q1/Q2/2011
The Board agreed to the dates and place for the next three meetings and further agreed to post these dates on the website. The Executive Board Meetings will be held on the following dates and places:
· March 16, 2011 – Home of Bobby Woods

· April 20, 2011 – Home of Patrick DeLorenzo
· May 25, 2011 – Home of Laurie Price
All meetings begin at 7:00 PM.

Adjournment:
Mr. Woods made the motion to adjourn the meeting and it was seconded by Ms. Hanks. The motion was approved by all and the meeting was adjourned at 9:35 PM. 

Respectfully Submitted By:

Patrick DeLorenzo, Secretary

Approved: March 16, 2011
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